GNLP REP1 Representations continued:

Norfolk Highways continue to use The Manual for Streets for the design of roads that serve rural areas. The effect is an immediate and incongruous change from a rural to a suburban character. 
Latest government thinking is to reduce motor travel to minimise global warming and to encourage people to walk for health reasons. Yet Norfolk County Council still place the motor car at the top of the transport hierarchy, when its position should be below pedestrians and cyclists.
Norfolk Highways insistence on this car-orientated strategy fails, at one stroke, to meet Section 12 of the NPPF of achieving good design.
Using their guidance, REP 1 would require a double width highway, with footpath and cycle track. This is a totally suburban solution in a rural situation.
There is a lack of supporting infrastructure for development on REP1.
Reepham surgery is 0.5 of a GP short, the primary school is oversubscribed, and
nursery provision is at capacity.

At school opening and closing times, Whitwell road is gridlocked, while traffic waits to 

enter or exit Reepham’s mediaeval  street pattern.
The existing traffic system is overstretched, without the estimated 300 cars that development on REP1 would generate.
It is not surprising that Local Planning Authorities state that they have already reached their housing quotas until 2025, and that the emerging GNLP confirms that environmental constraints limit the potential for any additional housing in Reepham.
